

Dear Parents,

Please see attached information from Vaccination UK who will be providing flu vaccinations in school for consented pupils in 1st-5th Form on 8th October and 25th November.

Parents of Prep pupils have received separate communications regarding arrangements for their session.

When selecting your child's year group please note that you should select the correct state school equivalent year group:

Ist Form = Year 7, 2nd Form = Year 8, 3rd Form = Year 9, 4th Form = Year 10, 5th Form = Year 11

Flu has had a serious impact on the health of England's population over the past two winters. Vaccinating your child helps reduce the risk of serious illness and plays an important role in protecting vulnerable individuals in your community, friends and family.

You can choose between the quick, painless nasal spray or a pork gelatine-free injection.

For further information about the vaccines, please read attached E-consent letter.

Alternatively, click here https://bed.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2025/cambsandpeterborough. The form is available in 10 languages— select yours when it opens.

If you do not wish your child to be vaccinated, please submit a decline via the same link to avoid further contact from our team.

Note: School aged children cannot receive this vaccination with their GP unless they are clinically vulnerable.

If you have any questions please contact Vaccination UK directly on 01480 275 422 or via email: cambsandpeterborough@v-uk.co.uk.

Kind regards

School Nursing Team